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The next meeting of the GBOS will be July 18 at:

Keller Williams Building

18050 Saturn Lane

Nassau Bay 77058

The meeting will start at 7:00. Please plan to attend and bring a guest!  

Refreshments will be potluck.

The program will be “Five Flavors of Dendrobiums”, and will be presented by Dave Malin.

Here is your “Orchid Tip” for July, provided by Monty McGinnis:

Watering Orchids with Ice Cubes…A good idea…or NOT!

Placing ice cubes on Phalaenopsis Orchids has become a popular method of watering the plant in a controlled manner.  The steady melting is aimed at preventing over-watering which is thought to be the most common reason Orchids die.  That’s not true if the Orchid is properly potted in a media that allows it to go through a wet-dry cycle compatible with its type.  Many Phalaenopsis Orchids purchased at the supermarket come from mass growers who pack the roots in moss to hold moisture until sold.  Ice cubes provide a constant drip which may keep the plant wet.  This leads to soggy, then rotten roots if the plant is not re-potted properly in a well-draining pot after purchase.  The proper Orchid mix (usually bark) flushed with water provides moist air around the roots to simulate their natural humid environment.  Orchid roots take the water from the humid air around the bark.  Finally, many Orchids, especially the Phalaenopsis, come from sub-tropical regions such as Indonesia which hasn’t seen ice since the last ice age!  They don’t thrive in temps below 40 degrees, let alone freezing.  

So, for healthy, long lasting and beautiful orchids repot with a good orchid media and get in “sync” with a regular wet to dry cycle using ambient temperature water.


If you have items or information you would like to see in the newsletter let me know at:  
LindaB7x7@YAHOO.COM
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